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This issue of the newsletter is an “experiment.” For this issue, we include articles about the church activities coming up in September and October; in a way it is a two-month issue. However: we will be providing an October calendar and birthday list near the end of September, so please watch for that. And then we will evaluate, welcome your comments, and decide whether to go to more of these two-month issues. –Membership & Evangelism Committee


[image: ]“Generations”

   I am thinking of a certain set of Paris Presbyterian Church members, who are no longer with us; they would be in their late 90’s or 100’s if they were. They are all people who brought up children in this church, saw those children move away when they got older (mostly to college), and then come back to Paris again and resume their active participation in this church. And not only did they come back, they brought families with them, who also became active in this church. Those parents are people like Lloyd and Frances Lindsey, and Ruth and Howard Ruff. For our purposes today, I am going to call them “Generation A,” and I have a list of seventeen couples in that category.
	Their children, the ones who went away, came back, and stayed active in the church, I will call “Generation B.” My list has twenty-one families in that category – twenty-one families who carried on the legacy of active participation in the church; an increase from seventeen families to twenty-one. 
	Most of “Generation B’s” children, “Generation C,” also moved away from Paris, at least for college. But this is where the pattern changes: Most of them did not come back to Paris. The twenty-one “Generation B” families have resulted in seven people who came back to Paris, the majority not married, one of whom is active in this church. From seventeen families to twenty-one families to one. 

	When congregations see a recent history of church membership or church attendance gradually decreasing, they often want to assume “We must be doing something wrong!” The quality of our programs must not be good enough, or we’re not welcoming, or we’re not inviting. This “three generation analysis,” however, explains a great deal of what Paris Presbyterian Church has been up against recently. Perhaps the only thing we’ve been doing “wrong” is preparing our kids for college and careers, mostly happening elsewhere. 
[image: ]	So while I will always encourage us to look at our programs and our welcoming and our inviting to see if we might be able to do something a little better, I will also remind us that a little less attendance is not necessarily an indication that we’re doing something wrong. It may be demographics, moving patterns, a change in societal attitudes, or something else. 
	So we keep doing our best, we stay open to new ideas which could help us, and we keep the faith.  


			--Rodger		
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CHURCH FAMILY OF THE WEEK
  Our “Church Family of the Week” program gives us a chance to lift up a different family (group or individual) of our congregation each week, include them in our daily prayer for our families and friends, and to send cards or greetings or in some other way to let them know we are glad they are part of our church family. The “Church Family of the Week” is listed in our Sunday bulletins. If you missed one or more of those recent announcements, I’ll bet those families wouldn’t mind if you prayed for them this week. Those recently listed are:

Phil, Karen, Emma & Brittany Scott
1712 S. Ten Broeck, Paris

Joyce Mason
125 E. Steidl,  Paris

Virginia Collier
704 E. Court, Apt. 4, Paris

Mary (“Mike”) Craun
109 Janice Ave., Paris




[image: ]SEND SOME GREETINGS
   The Board of Parish Visitors lets us know that the following church members appreciate receiving cards:

Margie Taflinger
Paris Healthcare Center
1011 N. Main St. Room 300
Paris, IL 61944

Betty Dahlin
Life’s Journey Sr. Living	
705 Kenton St.
Paris, IL. 61944

[image: ]Ilse Smilie
2 Crawford Court
Paris, IL 61944

Alice Sprague
305 S. Jefferson
Paris, IL 61944

HELLO . . . 
I had a follow-up question for our August 4 guest Pascale and her reply included this:
“Hello dear Rodger!
What a pleasure to spend some more time with you and Laurie! Thank you both for the wonderful organization of our time, your investment in helping us raising support from the church, and the time spent together at Carolyn & Jeff’s place. These will be memories that we will cherish for the rest of our lives!
Many blessings, Pascale.” 


VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL WRAP-UP
  First Methodist Church member Glenna Taylor, who did a superb job as our cooperative VBS director this year, provided this wrap-up for their newsletter:

       What a fantastic week of ‘Farm Fresh FAITH’ VBS!  Held on the campus of the First United Methodist Church and in cooperation with New Providence Presbyterian Church, Otterbein UMC, the Presbyterian Church and Vermilion UMC, our community VBS reached nearly 50 children!
      Each evening we gathered in the Barnyard Bistro for dinner with every Church taking a turn preparing kid friendly meals.  And, with a new mascot every evening, we learned ag facts about Faithful the horse, Blessed the chicken, Patience the pig, Hopeful the sheep, and Promise the cow.  
      With the farm theme, it didn’t take volunteers long to decide upon our Mission Focus:  Heifer International.  In its 75th year of helping folks around the world who are food insecure, $640 was raised to purchase a flock of chickens, a pig and a heifer.
       The children learned new songs, made crafts and played many fun games.  And, of course, there was a continuing Bible story led by the pastors:  The life of Joseph, as his father’s favorite being given a coat of many colors only to be hated by his brothers and sold into slavery, unfolded.  Joseph had many ups and downs throughout his life but he kept the faith, persevered and ended up a man of great favor.
     Culminating the week, a pastor-led program, farm fair, black cow treat table, and water balloon barrage were enjoyed by the children.  Thank you to all who served… fertilizing and cultivating each child’s relationship with our Lord and Savior along the way.”
WE’LL BE IN TOUCH!
   Still to be determined, as of  “press time,” for this issue – resumption dates for:
· Puppet Practice
· Monday evening “Exploring our Faith” discussion group. 
Please watch Sunday morning bulletins, website, etc. for updates. 
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“SEE YOU AT THE POLE”
  “See You at The Pole”: Students at Paris High School, Mayo, and Crestwood: There will be gatherings “at the flagpole” to begin the school day with prayer Wednesday morning, Sept. 25. Check your school’s calendar to find out the exact time at your school. This is an event that takes place at schools all over the U.S. 


ANNIVERSARY
  From the reports for the August 29 meeting of the Presbytery of Southeast Illinois:
For Information:
Ordination Anniversaries
40 years
Sam Sterret		November 9, 1979
30 years
Dan J. Whitfield	September 17, 1989
Rodger Allen		October 8, 1989
20 years . . . 
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SEPTEMBER 8 WORSHIP – 10:00!
     We will have our joint worship service and picnic at New Providence Presbyterian Church on Sunday, September 8, beginning at 10 A.M.
     For the picnic part, meat, drinks, and place settings will be provided; please bring a covered dish to share. We also ask you to bring lawn chairs if you have them, for the worship service. If you need directions or a ride to the church, please call the office (465-5118) before September 5.
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WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY RESUMES

The ecumenical women’s Bible study group conducted by local women affiliated with Bible Study Fellowship International resumes, after a summer break, at 11 a.m. Thursday, Sept. 12, in the Koinonia Kafe. It will meet every Thursday at that time; all women are invited. 
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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS:
2	Kay LeMosy
3	Todd Bergdolt
4	Lisa McCollough
10	Al Kimball
11	Peter Spung
18	Margaret Koehler
21	Garrett Jones
28	Betty Dahlin
30	Mary (“Mike”) Craun

THANK YOU
   The Presbyterian Giving Catalog is one way we can support people trying to earn a living, by providing donations for farm animals, tools, wells, seeds, etc. The Mission Task Force and Session gave money for a family of chickens and a bag of Moringa tree seeds, and received this note:
“Dear Friends,
Thank you for your gift through the Presbyterian Giving Catalog!
Your gift makes a difference! Your gift represents one of the many ways the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) is able to make a difference throughout the world. Items found in the giving catalog reflect ministries addressing hunger, self-development projects, disaster assistance, ministries with youth and young adults, peacemaking and reconciliation programs, educational efforts and assistance for individuals in a time of need. We are grateful to God for you. Thank you so much for your continued support.” 
[image: ]

SUNDAY SCHOOL RESUMES
   Sunday School classes for children and youth will resume on Sunday, October 6 at 9:30 a.m.  

SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES:

         Our church has been blessed with two scholarship funds for college students who are members of this church: the Mary Ann Sprouls/Cynthia Ann Idleman Scholarship Fund and the Peg Hall Scholarship. Recipients are chosen from those who apply by the Stewardship Committee and Session. If you are interested in applying, please contact the church office or Rev. Rodger by 
September 15. 

FOOTBALL TEAM DINNER:
        We will host the Paris High School football team for dinner at 5:00 on Thursday, September 19. We are expecting 45 people, so help would be appreciated (This is part of an annual program where the team dines together at a church the evening before each game). 








[image: ][image: ]Deacons’ Annual Offering: 
Summer 2019
     As many of you know, the Deacons are not included in the church General Budget and must raise their own funds. They do so by selling flowers for Christmas and Easter and through the Ice Cream Social. They also started an annual offering a few years back to give the members/friends of our church another opportunity to support their work. There are several Board of Deacon projects that require funds to complete. This year we collected the offering August 25 and September 1, and it is not too late to participate. You may use a “Deacons Fund” envelope from the table at the rear of the sanctuary, or any envelope clearly marked “Deacons.” 
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SANCTUARY CHOIR NEWS
  An interesting feature of our special music this summer is the fact that we began with instrumentalists and then switched to vocalists. In July we heard from oboist Chandler Dorjahn, bassoonist Dillan Dorjahn, flutist Susan Hiddle, and a woodwind ensemble of Marty Jipp, Rodger Allen, and Susan Farris accompanied by Jane Blair. 
   We began August with Agnes Wright, who sang and played the violin. Recently we have enjoyed vocalists Mellie McCollough, Barbara Dick, and Barbara Bergdolt. The final three Sundays in September we will hear singers Agnes Wright and Tanner Laughlin, Kristin Chittick, and Jeanette Levellie. 
   THEN --- it will be time for our first choir rehearsal on October 2 at 7 p.m. We will sing for worship on World Communion Sunday October 6. We look forward to a crowded choir loft and a crowded sanctuary that day! (A choir director can dream, can’t she?)
[image: ]
HANDS-ON LOCAL MISSION
   Our month to help staff the Compassionate Clothing Closet is October. Please watch for a sign-up sheet in the sanctuary, to take a turn or two on the Mondays and Tuesdays from Oct. 1 through Oct. 22 (help needed more on Tuesdays than Mondays). 

Steve on Stewardship
[image: ]LIVING GENEROUSLY BEGINS WITH TRUST
      “Now look at God’s loving plan…He created certain things as common property—the sun, the air, the earth and water, the sky, the sea, light and the stars—and shares them out equally as with members of a single family… and notice that no one argues over what belongs to all in common; all is peaceful. Strife comes on the scene only when someone tries to gain possession of something and make it his own… God has made these great gifts available to all in common so that we might learn to share lesser things. Nevertheless, we have not learned this lesson.” 2 John Chrysostom (c. 349-407)

[image: ]     As I read this quote, it seems to me that God must have a lot of trust in all of us to use the gifts that he has provided.  And likewise, we trust that resources will be available to us to maintain for our church, our families, and our fellow Christians.  Which comes down to the question of what does trust really mean – as I search I found some definitions that I like – HOPE, BELIEVE, DEPEND.   

When we arise in the morning, we all hope that each day will be a positive experience, we believe that our relationships and our tasks that day will provide benefit to us and those we have contact with.  We depend on that trust to be able to be generous with our relationships with those around us that depend on us for support.  Trust provides a pretty basic starting gate for all of us.



Finally, Proverbs 3:5-6 tells us:
“Trust in the LORD with all your heart,
    and do not rely on your own insight.
 In all your ways acknowledge him,
    and he will make straight your paths.”



“THANK YOU. . . 
. . . for helping us on our mission trip. You too are the hands and feet of Christ!
Otterbein/Vermilion 
Methodist Churches
Red Bird Mission Team 2019”
[image: ]PEACE AND GLOBAL WITNESS OFFERING

   We will collect the annual Presbyterian Church (USA) Peace and Global Witness Offering (formerly called Peacemaking Offering) on World Communion Sunday, October 6. Here is how this year’s mailing describes the offering:
“The Peace and Global Witness Offering encourages the church of our time to cast off anxiety and fear, discord and division, and embrace our reconciling God’s mission with those around the corner and around the world, as active peacemakers—at all times and in all ways.

HOW IS MY GIFT USED?
   A gift to the Peace and Global Witness offering enables the entire church to collaborate in our proclamation of Christ’s peace. Congregations keep 25% and mid councils keep 25% to engage in peacemaking and build ministries of reconciliation in their own context or around the world. Some examples of how funds have been used:
· Help fund educational assistance for veterans.
· Support programs like the Alabama Prison Birth Project, which works with incarcerated mothers and mothers-to-be providing weekly prenatal and postnatal training as well as nutritious meals. 
· Begin a Senior Companion Program that pairs senior citizens to help with light chores, errands, and transportation to the doctor.
· Support the work of a mission co-worker.”      
   
    We will let you know what “our” 25% of the offering will be used for following the September Mission Task Force and Session meetings; last year it went to Hopes and Dreams. 

CHURCH WORLD SERVICE
   From July 2018 through June 2019, we made monthly donations to Church World Service:
   “Dear Friends: Thank you for your generous contribution to help strengthen communities worldwide. Through your support of CWS, you are helping to fight the challenges of hunger, unsafe water, unsanitary living conditions, and 
extreme poverty.
Here’s how:
· By helping more children to reach their fifth birthday through programs focusing on food security and those providing families with additional income and better nutrition.
· For communities who lack access to safe drinking water, by helping to dig wells, build gravity-fed water systems, repair pipes, elevate hand pumps and implement solutions using rainwater.
· You are providing educational opportunities for both children and adults, so women can start and grow businesses and children can have a bright future. 

   The individuals with whom CWS works are both strong and determined. They are building the futures they deserve, and we are proud to help them. I am moved by the generosity of people like you, who are standing in solidarity with families in need in the U.S. and around the world. 
May God bless you in your support.” 
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